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Dear Mark,  
 
I write further to the discussion in Plenary on 29 January regarding cases of acute flaccid 
paralysis (AFP)/acute flaccid myelitis (AFM) (AFM being form of AFP). Firstly I would like to 
reassure you that we are aware of this issue and all necessary public health action is being 
taken. 
 
I can confirm that Wales has recorded two confirmed cases of AFP in 2018 but experienced 
a clusters of cases of AFP in 2015. The cause of these cases is currently unknown but 
cases of AFP in children are possibly linked to the circulation of a common virus – 
enterovirus-D68.  
 
Since 2015 Public Health Wales has undertaken enhanced surveillance for enterovirus-D68 
and this surveillance has shown three waves of activity in Wales. During these waves of 
activity enterovirus-D68 has typically presented as a common respiratory illness (sometimes 
severe) but there have been a small number of sporadic detections of AFP. 
  
In response to an observed increase in incidence of AFP in England towards the end of 
2018 Public Health England declared a national incident. I can confirm that Public Health 
Wales is engaged with Public Health England’s incident team (as are Health Protection 
Scotland and Northern Ireland Health and Social Care Department’s Public Health Agency). 
The incident team has reported the recently observed increase in cases to the World Health 
Organization and the European Centre for Disease Prevention and Control and is 
undertaking the following actions: 

 Communicating with relevant clinical networks (including paediatric neurologists, 
paediatricians and microbiologists) to raise awareness of the possible increase and 
to advise on the investigation of such cases  
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 Requesting reporting of suspected cases to better understand the pattern of the 
cases in 2018.  

 Developing a set of web-page resources to sign-post clinicians to guidance on 

reporting, investigation and management of such cases and on infection control 

 Developing up-to-date information for patients and/or parents for the NHS patient 

advice websites. 

 
Public Heath Wales has issued guidance to NHS Wales regarding these issues and my 
officials are in close contact with our experts in Public Health Wales and will keep me 
informed of any significant developments.  
 

Yours sincerely,  
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